
TO SERVE YOU IN MINISTRY 
cvsda@sbcglobal.net            Fax 619 422-7593             www.chulavistasda.org 
Drusilla Gaines, Secretary        Mon-Thurs 9 AM-12 Noon                      619 422-0405 
Bradley Williams, Senior Pastor         roybrad2@juno.com                     619-216-4812 
                         cell  619-616-0657 
Jacqueline Lynch, Assoc. Pastor  jacqueline.c.lynch@gmail.com    cell  619-550-7218 
Justin Burch, Young Adult Min. Asst.  justburch@gmail.com           cell  310-270-7304 
Don Them, Head Elder                 dthem@sbcglobal.net              619 470-3264 
Frank Spurgeon, Head Deacon                619-427-1947 
Barbara Francis, Head Deaconess         cell  619-721-7748 

 

OUR WEEKLY CALENDAR 
 
Today:  8:00 a.m. – Prayer Session in Youth Room 
  8:30 a.m. – Choir Rehearsal 
  1:00 p.m. – Singing Band @ VA 
  3:00 p.m. – Singing Band @ Pacific Point 
  5:00 p.m. – All Power Seminar 
  5:00 p.m. – Spanish Bible Class 
Monday:  7:00 p.m. – Church Board Meeting 
Wednesday: 7:00 p.m. – Prayer Meeting 
Thursday:  5:30 p.m. – Choir Rehearsal  
  7:00 p.m. – United Prayer  
Friday:  7:00 p.m. – Young Adult Bible Study 
 
 
Next Sabbath: 10:50 a.m. – Worship Service – Elder Bradley Williams 
         Offering – Pine Springs Ranch #50 

 
 

FUTURE EVENTS 
 
August 26 Pathfinder Rummage Sale 
September 8 Jaime Jorge in concert at Paradise Village 
 
 
 

INSPIRATIONAL THOUGHT 
 

“But you are a chosen generation, a royal priesthood, a holy nation, His own 
special people, that you may proclaim the praises of Him who called you out 
of darkness into His marvelous light; who once were not a people but are 
now the people of God, who had not obtained mercy but now have obtained 
mercy.” I Peter 2:9, 10 NKJV 
 
 

 
 

   
 

 
Seventh-day Adventist Church 

 

 
 

 
Welcomes You! 

 
“This is the day which the Lord has made: 

we will rejoice and be glad in it.  Psalm 118:24 
 
 

102 Fourth Avenue, Chula Vista, CA 
91910 

619-422-0405 
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THE CHURCH AT WORSHIP 
August 18, 2012 

“Oh come, let us worship and bow down; 
Let us kneel before the Lord our Maker.” Psalm 95:6 

 

Praising God Together              Song Leaders 
 
Introit    “Tread Softly”            Organ 
     (Elders kneel) 
 
Invocation         Jim Sevick 
Choral Invocation                  Choir 
 
Welcome/Announcements        Pastor Jacqueline Lynch 
 
Scripture Reading   Luke 21:5-11     Josephine Tomas 
 
Hymn of Praise  “The Lord in Zion Reigneth”     #7 
 
Hymn of Preparation      “As We Come to You in Prayer”           Choir 
 
Morning Prayer             Dr. Dan Rogers 
Prayer Response                Choir 
 
Lamb’s Offering/Children’s Story  Hannah & Carmen Ocampo 
Worship in Giving (Local Church Budget)     Jim Sevick 
Offertory                Organ 
 
 
Worship in Music             Aranza Valdez & Lea Alegado 
 
 
Message    “It is Getting Weird”          Elder Bradley Williams 

http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Hk-3MU-

rc0M&feature=player_embedded 
 
Hymn       “Under His Wings”             #529 
 
Benediction               Elder Williams 
Benediction Response               Organ 
 
Organ Postlude          Cindy Montalban 
 

To serve you this morning: 
Greeters:               Mary Jo Lawrence, Carmen Abear 
Lead Deacon:                  Ben Them 

WELCOME TO OUR GUESTS` 
We are glad to have you in our services today.  Thank you for coming!  May 
our hearts be lifted in gratitude and praise as we focus our thoughts on God.  
Please let us know how we can pray for you by filling out a card from the pew 

rack. 

 
THE CHURCH AT STUDY 

9:15 a.m. 
 
Song Service                      Gene Berry/Rachel Hill 
Welcome            Jim Zurek 
Scripture & Prayer      
Special Music        Stephanie Mayang 
Mission Emphasis       Lori Gunter 
 
Adult Bible Study              “Living Holy Lives” 

 
Pastor’s Class in the Sanctuary – Revelation 

Fellowship Hall Classes: 

Junior, Young Adults, Spanish I – Enter South Stairway 
  Adult Lesson Classes & Spanish II - Gym 

Youth/Earliteen & Children’s Sabbath Schools – Enter North Stairway 

Guests:  you are urged to join the Pastor’s class in the Sanctuary, but 

welcome to attend the class of your choice. 
 

Church Budget August 2012 
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  CHURCH BUDGET REPORT 2012 
Weekly Budget            $ 2,042  Received last week             $ 1,275 
Year to date Budget      65,334  Received year to date          57,166 

 
Sunset Today:  7:31 p.m.      Sunset Next Friday:  7:24 p.m. 
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ANNOUNCEMENTS 
August 18, 2012 

 
NEW OFFICERS (Partial Report)   First Reading 
Adventurers: Agueda Valenzuela – Leader, Shannon Bryan, Carmen 
Ocampo, & Irene Sterner. 
Pathfinders: Aldie Garcia – Director, Keith Herrick – Deputy Director, Jim 
Sevick – Deputy Director, Lillian Smith – Treasurer, Sue Wadsworth – 
Secretary. 
School Board: Aldie Garcia & Kenny Hill. 
 
PRAYER MEETING   continues Wednesday, August 22, at 7:00 p.m. with a 
study of chapter 45 of Patriarchs and Prophets.  Eugene Bartlett will lead the 
discussion.  Come share your thoughts and study with us. 
 
TRASH TO TREASURE   Remember to bring your recyclables each 
Sabbath as we work toward our second $5000 goal.  We have raised 
$1024.28 so far. 
 
CARPET & PEW PROJECT   Please take a few minutes today to make your 
final vote for the new carpet and pew upholstery.  A table is set up in the 
foyer with samples and voting “ballots”.  While we are anxious to complete 
this beautification project, we want to offer everyone an opportunity to make 
careful selections.  If you have questions please contact Gene Bartlett at 
479-9938. 
 
URGENT HELP NEEDED   Our janitor is frequently finding fire doors in the 
fellowship hall unlocked and at times standing open.  Last Monday she found 
a person sleeping behind the trailer and is afraid she will find someone in the 
building if doors are not locked.  If you are the last one leaving the building 
Sat. night, please check all outside doors even if you have not been in those 
rooms.  Thank you for helping keep everyone safe. 
 
FOOD CONTAINERS   If you provided food for Pastor Skeete when he was 
here and have not gotten your container back, please pick it up at the 
Missionary Booth.  There are several to be picked up. 
 
ANOTHER BONFIRE TO CLOSE THE SABBATH AUGUST 25, 7:30 PM at 
Fiesta Island (GPS: 1630-1788 Fiesta Island Rd., SD, CA).  Bring your 
blankets, jackets, chairs, hangers & food to share.  For more information call 
619-847-5395.  Sponsored by the 31

st
 Street SDA Church. 

 
 
 
 
 


